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1.
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 3:35 PM. President McDonough asked for approval of the minutes of the previous meeting. Minutes were approved as presented.
2.
Secretary’s Report
P. Camp presented a summary of options for online voting and dues payment. He favored the use of SurveyMonkey on the grounds of economy and adequate security. He said this would be a good opportunity to test drive the system since this year’s election will involve few officers. The council approved the use of SurveyMonkey to hold this year’s election.
There was also a discussion of online dues payment. Since there has been previous discussion of changes in the dues, P. Camp suggested this be referred to the budget committee to be part of that discussion.

3.
Treasurer’s Report
M. Lockhart noted that membership was down a little bit but that there was a little over $100 more in unencumbered funds compared to last year. He also said there had been a very significant donation for the student awards fund. The donation is unrestricted, so we can either use less academy funds for awards, or increase the size of awards this year. A motion was made to transfer $1600 and carry back any unused funds. The motion passed.

There was also some discussion of how sections evaluate papers for awards. B. McDonough is collecting any instruments that are used. 
4.
Executive Committee Report
B. McDonough reported his attendance at the Georgia Science Teachers meeting where he gave away an iPod if people would register for running for Junior Academy offices. He said there was great interest in helping to organize GJAS. He is working on a revised constitution, and it might be ready for the annual meeting. He also reported that GJAS has about $9000 in their account and the bulk of it will probably be used for mailings to schools.
5.
Academy Improvements Committee
B. McDonough presented the Council with proposed amendments to rename life membership as emeritus membership and establish a paid life membership category at 15 times the prevailing annual dues. The amendments were approved.
6.
Other Business

B. McDonough reported that he had received the subcontract with Columbus State University for the annual meeting and would forward to the treasurer for his signature. Room assignments have been made and as soon as a campus map is received the meeting edition of the Journal will be ready. 
7.
New Business

B. Flournoy reported that the local organizing committee was working on the meeting reception and letter from the president. She asked if we still were doing exhibits and noted that the STEM initiative would like a table. We have about 1000 papers and 30 posters. She said the council meeting was scheduled for the Incubator Room of the Cunningham building at noon Friday. D. Marks noted it was usually held at 11, and she said she could arrange for that.

8.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 PM.
